Recommendation from District Representatives to the SCC
DCC Advocacy Committees
 

Because District Coordinating Council members frequently represent work organizations when attending DCC meetings, it is problematic for DCCs, as a body, to advocate for specific legislative or policy issues.  For this reason, it is not recommended that DCCs form policy or advocacy committees.
 

There may be occasions when the full DCC or the DCC Steering/Executive Committee wishes to formally support a policy or piece of legislation.  This most likely would occur if: 1) the issue being considered is of public health significance and 2) the issue is non-controversial in nature.  It is also important to note that State staff are usually unable to participate in discussions related to advocacy of legislation or governmental policy.  Each DCC needs to make their own decision concerning how to proceed with legislation and policy issues. 
 

____________________________________________________
 

Recommendation from District Representatives to the SCC
Oversight and Communication about District Public Health Improvement Plans
 

Overall responsibility for District Public Health Improvement Plans rests with the individual District Coordinating Council that developed the Plan.  These responsibilities include mobilizing members and partners to complete Plan deliverables, assuring that tasks and projects are completed in a timely way, and updating or modifying the Plan as needed.
 

The SCC, with significant input and participation from District Representatives, is responsible for making recommendations about how plans should be evaluated and updated, particularly as the two-year planning cycle draws to a close and Plans need to be reformulated for the next cycle. 
 

The SCC should receive a district updated from each district at quarterly SCC meetings, using a one-page format that is attached to the existing District Update.  The one-page form should describe in a summary format:
 

•          Activities planned for completion during the quarter
•          Whether activities were able to be completed on schedule
•          Successes achieved
•          Barriers encountered
 

The Maine CDC Office of Local Public Health will be responsible for completing drafts of these quarterly updates for review by District Representatives 
